
Good Day. 
 
I am writing to you concerning the proposed extension of the Emergency Bill until 31 October 2022. 
 
As a Queenslander, I am not in support of extending this bill.  I appreciate that it was necessary in 
the early days of the COVID 19 pandemic, given not much was known about the virus.  However, two 
years on, I question the necessity of this bill and the potential overreach of Government in the way 
we live our daily lives. 
 
While evidence supports the risks associated with this virus are more significant for the elderly and 
those with multiple comorbidities, most people recover from COVID, and this is after the 
Government removed alternative medication options that could have prevented hospitalisation. 
 
To date, federal level data indicates that 5,317 people have died from COVID in the past two years.  
Have we considered the reduction in lab-confirmed influenza deaths? 

 
 
And I would argue that the flu death numbers are less than reality, given that before COVID, we 
didn’t have the sophisticated testing, tracking and tracing system that was implemented during the 
COVID pandemic. 
 
Further to the flu numbers above, has any consideration been given to the increase in suicide 
numbers due to declining mental health because of lock-downs/lock-outs.  Additionally, has any 
consideration been given to the rise in domestic violence.  
 
We have locked people down and stopped families from visiting each other inter-state and 
internationally.  I couldn’t attend my father's funeral in South Africa, which has impacted me 
significantly at a mental and emotional level.  Businesses and Families have been affected 
considerably, and while our economy is recovering, we are now in significant debt that generations 
after us will be paying for. 
 
I ask the question: - Having the data we have now, would an analysis of the pros and cons still 
support the lock-downs/lock-outs and the use of the Emergency Bill. 
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